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     Monthly Business Meeting Minutes and Newsletter 
 

President Don Copple Sr. welcomed all those in attendance. He called the annual business meeting of the  
Southern Indiana Rifle & Pistol Club to order at 7:02PM on May 4, 2022 at the Indian Creek Shooting Center in Georgetown, IN.  
  
Attending the meeting were 
Drew Rudd, Donnie Abbott, Bob Cahoon, Terry Copple, Don Copple Sr., Paul Placke, Jim Denes, Steven Zhang, Mathew Vierra, Bob 
Crecco, Gary Gibson, Wade McKenzie, Jerry Warman, Robert Ritz.   
 
ATTENTION: Please don't drive through the fields. The roads have a hard bottom even with standing water. DO NOT DESTROY 
CLUB PROPERTY!  ANY MEMBER CAUGHT SHOOTING THE METAL PISTOL TARGET CARRIERS OR ANY 
OTHER PIECE OF CLUB PROPERTY WILL BE EXPELLED FROM THE CLUB AND REQUIRED TO PAY REPAIR 
COSTS OF THE ITEM DAMAGED.  Please read your newsletter and/or check the website to avoid going to the Range when a 
match is scheduled. Please take your trash home. When entering and leaving the Outdoor Range, lock the chain behind you. Wear 
your membership card on your clothing or equipment while at the Outdoor Range. Every member is allowed to ask you for proof of 
membership. 
 
MINUTES: President Don Copple Sr. asked if there were any questions or comments pertaining to the minutes of the  
April, 2022 meeting. There were no comments and/or revisions. President Copple declared the minutes approved as is. 
 
TREASURER’S REPORT: There was no treasurer’s report. 
 
MEMBERSHIP APPLICATIONS: First readings: Tim Burke, Robert Ritz.  Second reading for Steven Zhang, Jim Dennis, Gary 
Gibson, Matt Vierra, 
 
OLD BUSINESS: Paul Schindler began mowing the outdoor range this season. The mowing is scheduled for Tuesday afternoons  
Please make sure that all target materials are picked up after shooting is completed so that there are no debris left that could damage 
the mower. 
 
NEW BUSINESS: Please pick up all of your trash such as cleaning patches and swabs as well as large spent brass cases and shotgun 
shells to try to keep the range as clean as possible for all members.  There was new damaged reported on the pistol side of the range.  
Someone shot holes through the pistol target carries.  If you are caught doing this you will be expelled from the club and required to 
pay for repairs.  President Copple announced that he paid the club’s Clark County property taxes for the year. 
 
MATCH RESULTS: Reported by Donnie Abbott. Club Indoor Bulls Eye Pistol; 22 NMC: Master: Ron Bekebrede 835-9 Expert: 
Paul Jackson 827-13 Sharpshooter: Devin Copple 778-3 *NES  Marksman: Amber Bolen 704-6 Centerfire NMC: Master: Ron 
Bekebrede 528-4 Expert John LeMay 734-4  
NMC Grand Agg: Expert: John LeMay 1546-15 
Center fire Handicap Match: Jamie McKown 197  Revolver Handicap Match: Don Copple 167 
22 Rifle Slow Fire Off Hand Open Sights: Paul Jackson 95.  
22 Rifle Slow Fire Off Hand Telescopic Sights: Paul Jackson 99 
Carry Gun Match: 3-1/2inch barrel & over: Paul Jackson 148, 3-1/2” barrel and under: No shooters 
*NES=Not Enough shooters to make an award 
UPCOMING MATCHES:  
SIR&PC Outdoor 500 yard Practice Match: May 4, 11, 18, 25 . Contact Dwayne Draggoo at 502-759-0541 or 
dwaynedraggoo@yahoo.com. The Outdoor Range will be closed to other shooting during those practice matches. 
SIR&PC outdoor  2700 Pistol Match: May 21. Contact Dave Richardson at 270-766-7815 or taxmanky@comcast.net. 
CMP M1 Mixed Military May 28, Contact George Eberhardt at 502-724-8970 or ebbie5313@gmail.com 
For a Basic Pistol Course or Seminar on Legal Concepts for Concealed Carry and Self Defense with a Firearm by O2 Gun 
Group: Contact Doris Ooley at 812-786-4188 or via email at info@o2gungroup.com for more information. 
 
NEXT MEETING: Wednesday, June 1, 2022 at 7 PM in the SIRPC meeting room of the Indoor Range located at the  
Indian Creek Shooting Center in Georgetown, IN.  
The meeting was adjourned at 7:34 PM. Minutes of the May 4th meeting recorded and transcribed by Drew Rudd and submitted by 
Ron Bekebrede. 
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